
News and Events October 2020 

School Cross Walk Volunteers - On each school day two Cross Walk 
Volunteers are needed at the front of the Overbrook Attendance Center. One 
crosswalk volunteer is needed from 7:10 am to 7:30 am, and the other volunteer is 
needed form 7:15 am to 7:55 am. Safety vests and signs will be provided. For 
questions and to sign up to volunteer, please contact Julie Smith at 
crosswalkoac@gmail.com. Your help will be so very appreciated. 

"Fall in Love with Overbrook" - Overbrook Farmer's Market presents "Fall in Love with 
Overbrook" This event will be held at the Children's Pond on Saturday, October 17 starting at 2 pm. 
Come enjoy the pumpkin patch, Farmer's Market Booths, food vendors and craft vendors. 

Overbrook Community Halloween Trunk n Treat is Saturday, October 31 from 4pm-6pm at the City Lake. This 
annual event is hosted by the Overbrook United Methodist Church. It is a great alternative to having children 
trick-r-treating door to door. All residents, businesses, and groups are invited to participate. Those interested in 
participating, please contact Jessica Frye: jessicafrye26@yahoo:com 

Help House Coat Donations - Help House could use your help in stocking the racks in the Coat Closet this 
year. They are currently asking for donations of coats as well as warm hats and gloves. All sizes from infant's, 
boys, girls, men's 3X to women's 3 X. Please make sure they are clean and in good repair. Any donations must 
be dropped off by appointment. 

Overbrook Bible Church Chili/Soup Supper - Overbrook Bible Church is having their 2nd Annual 
Chili/Soup Supper on November 5 from 5 to 8 pm. Chili soup, vegetable soup, cinnamon rolls, and pie 
will be available for purchase for a free will offering. 

Deadline for Posting Addresses - Address numbers must be posted on all buildings, not mailboxes, by 
Jan. 1, 2021. The numbers must be at least 3 inches tall and visible from the road to be in compliance 
with the city ordinance and to support our 911 system. Get yours done before the weather turns bad. 
Thank you for helping our town to be safe. 

Autumn Leaves & Branches may be taken to the City Tree Dump located southeast of town on 165th Street. 
Just stop by City Hall and pick up a key as the tree dump is kept locked. All leaves must be loose and may not 
be left in plastic bags. Please do not leave large logs. The City Tree Dump is not for commercial use. Thank 
you for your patience as we work to make the gates easier to open. 

Recycling Bins - Please remember that the blue recycling bin is for recycling only. Do not put trash in it as 
Osage Waste & Disposal will not pick it up. Thank you. 

Friend of the Library - Due to lack of storage space, the Friends of the Library will NOT be able to accept 
donations at this time. We are asking all patrons to please keep saving their books at home and in July 2021 we 
will post dates for you to bring them to the community room for the sale. We apologize for this inconvenience 
and hope everyone will continue to support us with their donations next July. 

MedSafe - MedSafe is a medication disposal system that is now available at the Overbrook Police Department or 
Overbrook City Hall. All you have to do is bring your unused or expired medication to us and we will safely 
dispose of it. This system accepts controlled, non-controlled and over-the-counter medicines. MedSafe meets the 
requirements of the DEA Controlled Substances Act. ~ 

~ 



Overbrook Calendar of Events for October 2020 

Monday, Oct 12 

Monday, Oct 12 

Tuesday Oct 13 

Wed, Oct 14 

Saturday, Oct 17 

Monday, Oct 26 

Saturday, Oct 31 

* 

- Columbus Day (City Offices Closed) 

- Recycling Pick-Up Day 

- Late Utility Payment Hearing Deadline 9:00 am 

- City Council Meeting at City Hall 7:00 pm 

- "Fall in Love with Overbrook" at the Children's Pond 2pm 

- Recycling Pick-Up Day 

- Halloween Trunk or Treat at the City Lake 4PM to 6PM 

* * * * * * * * * * 

Every Third Monday 

Every Fourth Wed. 
Every Saturday 

Every Third Saturday 
Every Fourth Tuesday 

(Due to COVID-19, some of these meetings may be held virtually. Please confirm before attending.) 

Every First & Third Monday - Overbrook Fire Department meeting at the Fire Hall at 7pm 
Every Second Monday - Overbrook Fire Board Meeting at the Fire Hall 7:30 pm 

- Overbrook American Legion Post #239 meeting at 7:30 pm at the Post 
- Overbrook Library Board Meeting 6 pm at the Library 
- Planning Commission Meeting: 7pm at City Hall 
- Veterans' Service Representative at Overbrook Public Library lpm-4pm 
- TOPS Meeting at the Methodist Church at 7:30 am. For information 
call Mary Anderson 785-665- 7352 
- Overbrook PRIDE Meeting 8 am at the American Legion, 102 Maple 
- Friends of the Library 6:30pm at the Library Conference Room 

Looking Ahead ... 

Sunday, Nov 1 - Daylight Savings Time Ends 

Tuesday, Nov 3 

Thursday, Nov. 5 

Wed, Nov 11 

Thursday, Nov 26 

i • - Election Day 

- Overbrook Bible Church Chili/Soup Supper 5-8 pm 

- Veterans' Day (City Offices Closed) 

- Thanksgiving (City Offices Closed) 

(If your group or organization wants to appear on the City Calendar, please contact Overbrook City Hall at 
665-7328) 



2020 Steve Cross Memorial 
12th Annual Kid's Fishing Derby 

9/12/2020 Results Total lbs caught 16lbs 12oz 
Total Fish Caught 53 

Group A Preschool and younger 
Largest llb 1oz tiebreaker Russell Bahner 
Most Fish 6 Rosalie Schonberg 
Smallest 3oz Quinn Shively and Evelyn Willmott 

Group B Grades K-1-2 
Largest 8 oz Tess Schonberg 
Most Fish 2 tiebreaker Kaden Haines 
Smallest not awarded 

Group C Grades 3 4 5 
Largest llb Ryan Strother 
Most Fish 2 Elias Schonberg 
Smallest not awarded 

Group D Grades 6 7 and 8 
Largest 8oz Haven Ellenburg 
Most Fish 7 Colt Sowers 
Smallest 2oz tiebreaker Konnor Pelkey 

Group E Grades 9-10 thru 16 years of age 
Largest llb 2oz Dylan Haines 
Most Fish 3 Jacob Florance 
Smallest not awarded 

Thank you to everyone who participated! We appreciate all 
the help from our volunteers and sponsors. 



Look for information regarding the results of our recent 
Grocery Store Survey to be summarized once the survey 
window closes on September 30th. We will have information 
in the November newsletter but also look for related postings 
during October on the City W ebsite/facebook page and the 
Don't Overlook Overbrook facebook page. 

Update on our CDBG-CV Grant program for businesses 
inside the Overbrook city limits: Thank you to everyone who has 
submitted their applications. You should hear soon from our Grant 
Administrator, Garrett Nordstrom of Governmental Assistance Services. 
If you have not yet applied, there is still time. Please call City Hall 665- 
7328 with any questions. The initial application period ends October 2nd, 
so please get those applications in! 

Update on our Water Distribution Project: The City of 
Overbrook is working with our engineers, Kramer Consulting, LLC, in 
determining a location for a new water supply main that will replace the 
existing cast iron pipe which serves the distribution system. Exciting 
news as we look towards receiving the final design and the upcoming bid 
process set for early 2021. Please call City Hall if you have any questions 
665- 7328. Thank you! 


